

Agenda

SANTA FE WATER CONSERVATION COMMITTEE MEETING CITY HALL – 200 LINCOLN AVE. CITY COUNCILOR'S CONFERENCE ROOM

April 9, 2019 4:00 PM

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- 2. ROLL CALL
- 3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
- 4. APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA
- 5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE MARCH 12, 2019 MEETING

CONSENT AGENDA:

6. UPDATE ON CURRENT WATER SUPPLY STATUS (Andrew Erdmann, Water Conservation Specialist Senior, paerdmann@santafenm.gov, 955-4223)

ACTION ITEMS:

7. AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 25-4.3 SFCC 1987 REGARDING THE COMMERCIAL WATER USER REBATE PROGRAM TO EASE THE APPLICATION AND REBATE ADMINISTRATION PROCESS AND TO CLARIFY CERTAIN SECTIONS OF THE CODE. (Councilor Romero-Wirth) (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219)

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS:

- DISCUSSION ON MULTI-FAMILY GRAY WATER OPPORTUNITIES (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219)
- 9. DISCUSSION ON REBATE OPPORTUNITIES FOR NEW CONSTRUCTION (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219)
- 10. DISCUSSION OF UPCOMING JOINT CITY/ COUNTY MEETING ON MAY 7th (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219)

<u>UPDATES FROM SUBCOMMITTEE GROUPS:</u>

- 11. 5 YEAR WATER CONSERVATION PLAN (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219 and Stephen Wiman skwiman@icloud.com)
- 12. BUILT ENVIRONMENT (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, cychavez@santafenm.gov, 955-4219 and Bill Roth sr.billroth@gmail.com)
- 13. ICI (Christine Chavez, Water Conservation Manager, <u>cychavez@santafenm.gov</u>, 955-4219 and Scott Bunton <u>sbunton2713@hotmail.com</u>)

MATTERS FROM PUBLIC:

MATTERS FROM STAFF:

MATTERS FROM COMMITTEE:

NEXT MEETING - (Councilor's Conference Room): TUESDAY, MAY 14, 2019

CAPTIONS: Due BY 3:00 pm, April 22, 2019

PACKET MATERIAL: DUE BY 3:00 pm, April 24, 2019

ADJOURN.

Persons with disabilities in need of accommodations, contact the City Clerk's office at 955-6520, five (5) working days prior to meeting date.

RECEIVED AT THE CITY CLERK'S OFFICE

DATE: <u>April 2, 2019</u>

TIME: <u>4:28 PM</u>

SUMMARY OF ACTION SANTA FE WATER CONSERVATION COMMITTEE MEETING CITY HALL, CITY COUNCILOR'S CONFERENCE ROOM 200 LINCOLN AVE.

TUESDAY, APRIL 9, 2019, 4:00 PM

<u>ITEM</u>	ACTION	PAGE
CALL TO ORDER		1
ROLL CALL	QUORUM	1
APPROVAL OF AGENDA	APPROVED	2
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA	APPROVED	2
APPROVAL OF MINUTES	APPROVED	2
CONSENT AGENDA UPDATE ON CURRENT WATER SUPPLY STATUS	APPROVED ON CONSENT	2
ACTION ITEMS		
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 25-4.3 SFCC 1987 REGARDING THE COMMERCIAL WATER USER REBATE PROGRAM TO EASE THE APPLICATION AND REBATE ADMINISTRATION PROCESS AND TO CLARIFY CERTAIN SECTIONS OF THE CODE.	APPROVED	2-5
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS		
DISCUSSION ON MULTI-FAMILY GRAY WATER OPPORTUNITIES	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	5-10
DISCUSSION ON REBATE OPPORTUNITIES	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	10-12

DISCUSSION OF UPCOMING JOINT CITY/COUNTY MEETING ON MAY 7 TH	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	13-17
UPDATES FROM SUBCOMMITTEE GROUPS		
5 YEAR WATER CONSERVATION PLAN	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	17
BUILT ENVIRONMENT	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	17
ICI	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	17
MATTERS FROM THE PUBLIC	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	17
MATTERS FROM STAFF	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	18
MATTERS FROM THE COMMITTEE	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	18
NEXT MEETING	MAY 14, 2019	18
ADJOURN	ADJOURNED	18

SANTA FE WATER CONSERVATION COMMITTEE MEETING CITY HALL, CITY COUNCILOR'S CONFERENCE ROOM 200 LINCOLN AVE. TUESDAY, APRIL 9, 2019, 4:00 PM

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Santa Fe Water Conservation Committee was called to order at 4:00 pm by Councilor Romero-Wirth, Chair, on Tuesday, April 9, 2019 at City Hall, in the Land Use Conference Room, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

2. ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT

Councilor Carol Romero-Wirth, Chair Lisa Randall, Vice Chair Tim Michael Doug Pushard Ken Kirk Stephen K. Wiman David Carlson Scott Bunton Robert Coombe Bill Roth Stephen Schmelling

MEMBERS ABSENT

OTHERS PRESENT

Christine Chavez, City of Santa Fe, Water Conservation Director Andy Otto, Santa Fe Watershed Association
Andrew Erdmann, City of Santa Fe, Water Conservation
Katherine Mortimer, Land Use Department
Glenn Schiffbauer, Green Chamber of Commerce
Patricio Pacheco, City of Santa Fe, Water Conservation
Stan Holland, City of Santa Fe, Wastewater Division
Chris Calvert
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Chair Romero-Wirth said she would like to move item 8 to after the consent agenda.

MOTION

A motion was made by Ms. Randall, seconded by Mr. Bunton, to approve the agenda as amended.

VOTE

The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

4. APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

MOTION

A motion was made by Mr. Michael, seconded by Ms. Randall, to approve the consent agenda.

VOTE

The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES MARCH 12, 2019

MOTION

A motion was made by Mr. Kirk, seconded by Mr. Michael, to approve the minutes as presented.

VOTE

The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

CONSENT AGENDA

6. UPDATE ON CURRENT WATER SUPPLY STATUS Andrew Erdman

Approved on consent.

item 8 was heard at this time.

ACTION ITEMS

7. AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 25-4.3 SFCC 1987 REGARDING THE COMMERCIAL WATER USER REBATE PROGRAM TO EASE THE APPLICATION AND REBATE ADMINISTRATION PROCESS AND TO CLARIFY CERTAIN SECTIONS OF THE CODE. Chair Romero-Wirth, Christine Chavez

Chair Romero-Wirth said she checked with the City Attorney and she said an item does not have to be introduced to be an action item, but has to be titled correctly to be an action item. This has been introduced at Council now and is in your packets. The subcommittee met and included the outcomes from the last meeting.

- Mr. Bunton said the principal thing done to change it was on the prescriptive and performance rebate that was provided for. The subcommittee was uncomfortable moving forward with the performance piece so that was struck. That called for the reaming of the award as just the award rather than the prescriptive award. There was some tinkering otherwise. If you think any of that is particularly important let him know.
- Ms. Chavez said that was the biggest piece and caused the most discussion. Now it is mostly for equipment that we have a baseline for. We resolved the tenant landlord issue and the submetering challenge. It aligns to some of the work we are doing for Phyn now, but does not limit that. The schedule now is that it goes all the way to Council for a public hearing on June 12th so we are still looking at July. We can offer the rebate to restaurants in the summer, but it is a lengthy process.
- Mr. Coombe said he recalls something in the Ordinance that requires the City to maintain a database of efficiencies. Is the City prepared to do that and calculate the amount of water saved.
- Ms. Chavez said the subcommittee is now going to meet to write a set of procedures and guidelines for application for the rebate. That will be a reference there.
- Mr. Pushard said that data is coming from Bill Hoffman, but won't cover everything they could possible do. There are not studies on some of the things equipment can do. Also this speaks to why we were uncomfortable with the performance path. This is 90% coverage.
- Mr. Coombe asked what about the concept of if they come up with something unique for water savings and it has not been rated, but we give them the option to put the required meter on so we can see if it did anything and after a point they get the credit. This was to encourage people to try new things and technologies that have a potential of saving water. It was a path for them.
- Mr. Pushard said he would like to get this Ordinance through. This is a clean Ordinance. It solves some of the problems with the past Ordinance and broadens it. You are raising a trial program. Having that conversation as a subcommittee would be better at this time.
- Ms. Chavez said adding an incentive for submetering allows us to collect data. That is the only way we can see they are saving water.

Chair Romero-Wirth said in terms of noticing this at Council, she can see if she

can get the notice on this faster. What is the target date.

Mr. Pushard said in May. We would like to start recruiting restaurants to be part of this and announce it.

Chair Romero-Wirth said the biggest problem is the request to publish. She does not know why that can't get moved up. She will check on that and see if it can be faster.

Mr. Michael asked are we going to vote on this.

Chair Romero-Wirth said yes. The result of your vote will go forward to the Council Committees

Mr. Michael said he would like to suggest a wording change. Page 2, line 12, put a period at the end of office and delete the rest of the sentence. He does not want to tie the hands of the Water Conservation Office as they go through the process.

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Pushard, seconded by Mr. Michael, to approve the Ordinance changes as amended by Mr. Michael.

Mr. Bunton said he discovered two technical issues with this. He would like to explain.

Mr. Bunton said he would like to make a friendly amendment to do the following things: on page 3, under subparagraph E, correct the numbering and on page 5, subsection G, all the material that is struck needs to be omitted.

Mr. Pushard and Mr. Michael agreed to the amendment.

Mr. Michael said here are other errors he can point out quickly so there is no reason to believe this is a complete list of errors. In the future if we do this again we should work from a clean copy.

Ms. Chavez said Jesse informed her that the City Attorney made a couple of changes on this as well.

Chair Romero-Wirth said so for right now we are going to go with these changes. She can make other amendments. Tim send her the other amendments you have and she can do that. She would like it if you would review this for errors and get it to her as soon as possible so she can present all the changes at once.

Mr. Michael said if he reviews this for errors it will be just for errors, not content.

To re-state, the motion is to approve the amended Ordinance as twice amended by the Committee.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

8. DISCUSSION ON MULTI-FAMILY GRAY WATER OPPORTUNITIES

Ms. Chavez said we were going to talk about this as a group. Before that she had set up an internal City meeting to go over the proposal again and talk about it. Then we wanted to talk about it as a group and get comments and ideas.

Ms. Chavez explained this is regarding the issue Chris Calvert brought forward about gray water stub outs. It was written into the first Green Building Code and we pulled it out. We looked at it as a group and it has some stumbling blocks. We met again with Mr. Calvert and staff to see if there was a way to do it. She reached out to Shannon Jones, the Director of Public Utilities, and he recommended that she put together a group meeting with Land Use, Water Conservation and the Wastewater Division to look at possibilities. Kathryn Mortimer and Stan Holland were part of that group. We looked at two options. One was the multi family option. Once we did that, it was evident that we needed to do a lot more investigation. The challenge is making it a requirement is an issue. Having them do it on their own is a better option. The stub out does not save water, but using it does. We have a Green Building Code amendment we are trying to get through and don't want to stop that process for this. We still tried to think of ways to move forward with it. What we came up with was single family residential as a possibility. We are thinking of adding an amendment to the code going through now as a stub out. We cannot offer a rebate at this time, but we could offer an incentive under Water Bank fees. In order to do that we have to align the Built Environment subcommittee and City staff to help us look at this. We need to look at the Water Bank Ordinance for amendments to support this and how the WERS score might be changed. There is still a lot of work to do on this issue.

Mr. Mortimer said we feel there is more that is needed before we make it a requirement for a variety of reasons, but we want to move people in that direction and create incentives and identify places that make sense. Dee went through the requirements for putting these in and there has to be subsoil testing to determine the size of the stub out. In some soils it may not be physically possible to put in a system. We looked at unintended consequences. We considered increasing the WERS by 5 points may be helpful to drive people to some of these other things to get additional points. Pairing that with an educational outreach campaign to explain to people what you need and how easy it is and what they need to do. We can calculate what the water rate is that goes into these systems. We could calculate the water savings and based on our water rates how much they could be expected to save in water fees. For multi family we see that as a definite possibility for bigger amounts of water, but have to be cognizant of how thick the sewage is that goes into our sewer and the ability to move

that through the system. If we have to install more pumps to move that into the system have we undone what we did. This has to be done a lot more thoughtfully and with more analysis. That is where we are with staff recommendations.

Mr. Roth said to offset the cost of a system with a rebate would be a substantial amount of money. Right now it costs \$1,300 to get it to a house, then there is the cost of an infiltration area. He doesn't see the City being willing to do that. As far as encouraging people to do it at the very least if there was a handout available when you talk to Amanda about the offset fee and if she had standardized infiltration models and a sample of how to calculate flow with the code it would help. There is a lot that could be done to get people to realize if they go that route what the costs and savings are. The City calls for a certain number of trees and shrubs to be planted on single family new construction.

Ms. Mortimer said you mean in the planning of the drainage areas.

Mr. Roth said it is feasible through Plan B if we inform people how to go about it if we give them a plan of how to go about it and a worksheet. There are different types of soils. You can calculate for that.

Mr. Calvert said he understands that there have been meetings since the one he was in. This is a different conclusion from what we reached. When we talked about single family it was different. This is back to a full fledged gray water system. What he took out of that meeting was the problem with the stub out above ground was that there is a grey area or confused area in the plumbing code because you are using a waste pipe for a supply purpose so the code does not know how to deal with that in a conventional sense. If you can convience them you can retrofit a house to do gray water he doesn't see why you can't do some lobbying to get the plumbing code to realize gray water as a unique entity and that it can be treated differently from what is in the code right now.

Mr. Roth said that is the State Code.

Mr. Calvert said it does not quite get to what gray water is about. That has to change not in just Santa Fe, but in the west in general because this is a resource that needs to be tapped. We have a code that does not want to deal with this in any other way than in a conventional manner. The multi family we thought was a no brainer. More water for irrigation and save a lot of water. If we are getting to the point where our saving water is going to be effected by wastewater and what they can deal with then the question at some point becomes how much more water can we save. Where is the limit. You have to decide that because otherwise all this effort for saving water is for naught because they cannot handle any more. Especially in commercial. There is a lot of water to be saved in commercial. That will bump up against it.

Mr. Holland said he is learning about gray water and it's use too.

Chair Romero-Wirth said thank you for coming.

Mr. Holland said in the commercial application it is cleaned up to be reused in the toilet system.

Mr. Pushard said technically our plumbing code allows us to do that today, but it is expensive technology that allow us to do it so we use it outside.

Mr. Holland said so it is for irrigation purposes.

Mr. Pushard said 98% of it.

Chair Romero-Wirth said Chris' original idea was taking the washing machine water or dishwasher water and doing your irrigation with it. Not a big system. Just a fairly simple set up to allow you do to something with that water.

Mr. Calvert said yes, on the single family side.

Chair Romero-Wirth said even on the multi family side we were talking about laundry units. Common laundry rooms.

Mr. Holland said he thinks as far as the plant goes, he started in 2002 and the flow at that time was 8 million gallons a day. Right now we are seeing 5.5 million gallons from that neighborhood. That is low flow toilets and conservation efforts. As far as its impact on the plant with less water organics are getting more concentrated. At what point to we say it is too dense to treat. It is a good point to take a look at it and see based on where we are right now what the predicted limits would be. A very real one is knowing that the less water down the sewer system the more impact on the plant. The lower flows do cause some issues particularly in flat lines. We are looking at those to get water to flow through the pipes. If we know about it in advance we may be able to deal with it better. In the summer the system goes septic on us. Temperatures are up, there are lower flows and more sulfide gas and odor problems and more corrosion problems. It is not as much on PVC. We are waiting to see. It may not have as much impact in the older part of town, but on concrete pipes the sulfide gas is eating them up. It is not a question of if it will happen, it is a question of when. As we move out we are dealing with new pipe systems. There are more odor complaints from people just coming up through their venting system. It has to be a balance of what the plant can handle and how much we can reduce the flow and get the gravity system to work. We do have pump systems in the mountains. They push it, but eventually it ties into a gravity system. They become septic very fast. It is an aspect we need to be aware of as we go forward. This would only happen with new development here. It would give us a chance to change our system possibly.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she would like to know what other cities are doing with

this situation. It seems like we need to get out in front of it.

Mr. Pushard said thank you Stan for coming. Hopefully you will come back. He does think the point of getting in front of this is important. He recommended doing some modeling at the last City/County meeting. It is projected that flows to the Wastewater Treatment Plant in the next decade will go down 10% to 20%. Funding a study would be a good piece of work. We are going to get at cross purposes on this. This is a problem for Santa Fe because we are a leader in water conversation. Our water per person is much lower than other cities so we are going to run into this problem faster than other cities. Studying it is critical. Not doing a project because it will save water, but put less water in the sewer system is something we all scratch our heads over and say why are we here. He would like to see a study. His second point is meeting with the Fire Department to see if we can have them start putting the sand flush they do from hydrants into the Wastewater Plant. All that water is just taking oils off the street and going into the river. It could go into the sewer line. We could do a pilot on that.

Mr. Holland said he has been part of some talks on that. There are companies out there that have a machine that does that. It is their technology and you have to buy into that. It comes down to the fact that finding where the man hole is and where you flush from is a problem. You have to shut off the streets. It is tedious and time consuming. Sometimes it can't be done because of what is out there. Some lines are sensitive and you have to watch what you put down there. Roots are a real problem for us. If a line is not properly cleaned it can cause back ups.

Mr. Kirk said the Santa Fe Utility is part of his old association, the National Association of Clean Water Agencies. Anybody can ask question and it is an excellent way to get very good information quickly about how other utilities are dealing with the same situation.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked where does that leave us.

Ms. Chavez said we talked about the Built Environment Subcommittee and City staff looking at this more if the subcommittee is interested in taking this on. We have to have City staff included.

Mr. Roth said he thinks that is highly appropriate.

Chair Romero-Wirth said that subcommittee has had trouble meeting. Are you all on the same page on the date.

Mr. Roth said we are rebooting that.

Ms. Chavez said maybe a meeting once a month for the subcommittee and a meeting of staff.

Mr. Coombe said if there is a GPCD limit on the wastewater system, is he correct in thinking if a hard limit is on the way you beat that by water reuse. Recycling water with the pipeline project.

Chair Romero-Wirth said people expect you don't run that water through wastewater.

- Mr. Roth said that is an interesting question. For the pipeline project in general the more water you are returning the more water you can revert to replace it.
- Mr. Coombe said in principle you could get three cycles and drop the defacto GPCD by a factor of three.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked why three.

- Mr. Coombe said we put 65% of the water from the Wastewater Plant into the river. Instead of doing that pump it back up through the Buckman Treatment Plant. 35% is consumed. Then pump it back up and put it back through again.
 - Mr. Kirk said that sounds like toilet to tap.
- Mr. Coombe said it is a political problem. In a conversation about that project the notion of putting that pipeline up there is one notion to do this.

Chair Romero-Wirth said both of those are being looked at.

- Mr. Pushard said that helps us be a more sustainable City, but does not effect GPCD. That is water produced.
- Mr. Coombe said it does in a virtual way. If you used it three times at a fixed GPCD would that not be a reduction.
 - Mr. Pushard said from sustainable yes, but from GPCD no.
 - Mr. Coombe said in principle it deals with the limit.
- Mr. Michael said it is a natural obvious thing to do and to reduce GPCD piling on with it, yes.
- Mr. Roth said one of the issues with that is the energy required to pump the water back up and produce clean water is sizeable. It may not effect our water consumption, but when you look at the amount of water required to produce that energy we have to do serious modeling to ensure it is a water conservation method. Water credits are a better investment. It is still a closed loop with Albuquerque taking it out.

- Mr. Coombe said the cost of rebuilding the Wastewater Treatment System would be a factor. Think of the pipeline project in terms of if much of the San Juan/Chama water goes away.
- Mr. Roth said yes. It would be nice to see the work on that and the energy footprint on it.
- Mr. Schmelling said he would like to endorse Doug's idea of modeling some of this stuff. It would be simple calculations for impact and a quick calculation to put some boundaries on.
- Mr. Wiman asked to what is the differential cost of treating the effluent to drinking water as opposed to standard now to move on. A ball park number.
 - Mr. Holland said that is outside his expertise. He can't venture a guess just yet.

Chair Romero-Wirth said we will move this to the Built Environment Subcommittee and see if we can find something that works.

Ms. Chavez said this has been a good exercise of limits if we move forward with other things.

Mr. Calvert said it is State code and an uphill fight, but if it is happening in other places in the west how are they dealing with it and their code so they can do it and we can't. As you want to conserve more water you are going to have to push the envelope more. We may have to be one of the first ones to do that.

9. DISCUSSION ON REBATE OPPORTUNITIES

Ms. Chavez said this conversation coming out of subcommittee work is related to the Chris Calvert work as well. This amended Ordiance did strike new and kept it for existing customers. It is something that limits us. We need to find a way around it or it may not work. We offer rebates for existing homes to increase their water usage. We give it as a credit on their water bill. With the new Ordinance we have to see how to give them the rebate and how we look at this in the future.

Mr. Pushard said he would like to give an example. As most of you know The Pantry is opening a new restaurant on the south end of town. Building is going on. There are construction plans and equipment lists are done. They bought the equipment. They sent him the list of the equipment. He looked at the list and saw there were things that could have been updated to save water. Here is someone who could save water before they open their doors rather than having them replace the toilet and give them a rebate. He is going to try to talk him into getting rid of what he just bought and getting new. This is an example of where we are probably not doing the right thing.

Ms. Chavez said on our end the issue she has with that is she does not feel like we should be incentivising restaurants to do something on the front end to do something more efficient when they should be doing that to begin with. This would be double incentivising them. It directly conflicts with what the Water Bank is doing. It is a conflict on the processing end. The one applicant we did have got the commercial rebate and the original rebate. We had to hash that out in this amendment. Thank goodness we only had one before we saw the issue.

Mr. Roth said one of the added advantages with stressing Plan B is the fact that their water use is supposed to be monitored to make sure their use is less than what it was. There is a penalty if they are not. The mechanism is through reduced Water Bank fees. It just needs to be pushed and stressed more overall during the permit process. No one is taking advantage of it.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked how do we raise awareness.

Ms. Chavez said we did not get too far into the discussion on the Chris Calvert thing, but we were exploring looking at the Water Bank fees to support an incentive for the home builder, but we have not totally explored that or if it would offset.

Mr. Roth said the easiest path is Plan B. Work is already in place. It starts at the design process as a path to save the home buyer money. If there is a gray water system it is just happening. We need to prepare materials for people when they apply for a permit that shows model systems to encourage people to submit for these things.

Mr. Bunton said the office could prepare a list of the easiest and most efficient equipment in each of the categories and provide that and that would meet the WERS requirements and qualify the person building the new building for a reduction in Water Bank fees.

Mr. Roth said the conversation has to be started at the front end.

Mr. Pushard said having a packet for option B would be good and Water Conservation and Land Use could both hand it out and that would be great. Option B, we talk about it at builders luncheons and the builders don't know anything about it. Doing something to increase awareness of a program we have to do new construction would be a good thing.

Chair Romero-Wirth said sometime the owner will drive the conversation.

Mr. Pushard said secondly this requires a change in process of how we manage rebates. Today they bring in a receipt, we figure out an amount and we give them a credit on their water bill. Now we would have to look and have a third party verify it or have some verification after the fact which we don't do at all in Water Conservation. We don't have those policies and procedures today. It is something we should start working

toward for new construction. Option B will not work in commercial and large multi family units.

Mr. Roth said we actually have data monitoring in place with Eye on Water. That could be used for commercial and multi family. We have not taken advantage of the data we are collecting. One of the requirements could be they are going to sign up for Eye On Water and sign a release that allows the City to look at their information as part of the policy.

Ms. Chavez said good point. With new homes and businesses they most of the time will be required to be submetered, but on new homes they are built efficiently anyway. If we want a business to come in more efficient this is a mechanism for that, but only if they go further than what was already required.

Mr. Roth said yes, if the City is going to cut impact fees the City can inspect that.

Mr. Erdmann said one challenge the Water Bank has is they used to have a staff and they no longer have any. That is in the Ordinance. We are supposed audit everyone on Plan B. From his perspective we do have the mechanism in place if we could get it working through Plan B. It is a matter of figuring out how to do it.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked is any of that being addressed for budget hearings. Is this a choice being made consciously. Is it being brought up to the folks who make the decision.

Mr. Erdmann said the value of the Water Bank is not understood by the people making the decisions.

Chair Romero-Wirth said it is incumbent on you guys to make that pitch to the people above you. These are all conversations and decisions that have been going on all year. It would be great if you guys try to start something from below. She can ask questions when it comes to her, but it is almost too late.

Mr. Erdmann said this is supposed to work across a couple of Departments, but Departments are pushing back. It has been challenging to get that to happen. We tried to advocate before they eliminated them.

Ms. Chavez said all of them require an amendment to the Ordiance. It is something we need to look at to offset the discussion of all our rebate money going into the Water Bank for development going elsewhere. That could drive a position if we could get it through. The code needs revision.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked is there a place this can go for more conversation.

Ms. Chavez said Built Environment.

10. DISCUSSION OF UPCOMING JOINT CITY/COUNTY MEETING ON MAY 7TH

Chair Romero-Wirth said we are still looking at the date of May 7th and an agenda that looks at the demand side. Christine had some ideas to make this less presentation orientated and create some dialogue. There will be some presentation materials to get to what the City does and what the County does and a give and take from both committees. Also there will be a productive conversation to feed the 5 Year Plan.

Ms. Chavez said in the packet is a compilation of all the feedback collected from first public meeting. There is tons of information. It was a great process. We have gotten a lot of press and public positive feedback on the process. Those who have been moderators for those sessions we would like to have that same process for this meeting. The tables of integrated groups can facilitate five questions and process the discussion. She and Claudia could work on what would be presented. The table discussion could be on how we move forward. The County does not have a water conservation program or staff. What are ways the County can contribute to this program and others. It will be difficult to come up with the five questions. She wanted to throw that idea out there and see if there were other ideas.

Mr. Roth said the meeting of the City and County he will not be able to attend. He will be out of town. He thinks what makes sense is to try to develop a mechanism for ongoing conversations on memberships of County people on subcommittees of this group or people from this committee on their committee. Half of this committee goes away in two months. You are starting over again at that point. Concepts will not get you there at this point. Plan for years to come and what is best to meet the objective.

Mr. Kirk said there are regular meetings of the Utilities head and County head monthly as least. If you have anything you want him to suggest to them or the committee he is glad to do that.

Chair Romero-Wirth said the problem is Anna Hamilton does not sit on that committee. We need to make sure members are okay with that date. Everybody was in agreement on the topic. We would like to have more back and is forth dialogue. Also seize the opportunity to feed the 5 Year Plan. This not just one meeting on these things. We will look to see where they lead us. She is not sure the 5 Year Plan will be the total focus. We need to think about that.

Mr. Pushard said he thinks this committee has really over the years evolved to use the subcommittee process very well. He likes Bob's recommendation to establish a process to allow subcommittees comprised of both committees to work because that is how we work. It is effective to do that. As a working document we have a Water Conservation Scorecard. We can get that to the County committee if we want to so they understand what we do in water conservation so presentations are not necessary. If you

want to have round tables discuss what are the things we want to work on that is fine. Maybe there are some things they would like to partner with us on or things they want us to partner with them on.

Mr. Michael said he is not at all sure how the County planning process works, but maybe under the planning umbrella is a place to get an ongoing mechanism for ongoing conversations.

Ms. Chavez said she appreciates that feedback. We need a mechanism to move past the 5 Year Plan as well. The focus will be on water conservation.

Chair Romero-Wirth said it will, but it will not all be about the 5 year Plan. That is ours. She doesn't know if they think that way at all. She doesn't think we can take the whole meeting for feeding our 5 Year Plan.

Mr. Kirk said they talked a number of times about Chapter 25 and a process of going through that. They would like to focus on the conservation part of Chapter 25.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she thinks that should be a large part, but we have done nothing ahead of time to lay the ground work. There is a certain level of presentation stuff that is going to have to happen to bring everyone up to a common understanding. She knows Christine wants something for the 5 Year Plan.

Ms. Chavez said maybe a presentation to just their group would be better. The public could be integrated into the tables as well. She is not sure how that would work. It has worked for us in the past. After the presentations how do we facilitate getting input.

Mr. Roth left the meeting.

Mr. Coombe said presentations are okay and resonable for that group to find out what one another is doing. At the first meeting there was an issue brought up that had to do with the issue of permits for wells. Both the City and County need to come to a common understanding of aquifer storage. Could we not jointly attack that problem. Establish a subcommittee to resolve an issue that relates to the zillion wells out there. There is a common issue that the City and County need to come to a common understanding on. A common project is a mechanism for ongoing collaboration.

Ms. Chavez said maybe if we identify two or three things we could work on together that would work. She likes the domestic well idea.

Mr. Wiman said he likes the idea of throwing out something on the table and saying here are things we can work together on. The City has never taken a position on domestic wells. The County has regulation, but do not enforce them.

- Mr. Schmelling said he thinks the idea of having small group discussions works very well. It is a change of format. The success or failure of that depends on the questions. The challenge is to come up with questions to bring everybody into the discussion.
- Mr. Pushard said Stephen's idea is a good idea. In order to make that happen we have to prioritize what we think we would want to work on with the County. We have a bunch of stuff we are working on. His opinion is wells/aquifer storage, outdoor irrigation, the restaurant program and the new resident program are important. The new resident program would focus on new people moving here. It is on our list, but we have not done anything on it before.
- Mr. Wiman said wells would be something we can work on using the map of wells surrounding us.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked is that confrontational. That is why we wanted to start with conservation.

- Mr. Erdmann said it might be confrontational. The County is making a renewed effort to enforce the rules we are talking about. It will be a brand new plan. They are not going to have much data from that yet. It just started. They could tell us about it. He hates to start telling them they have not done anything.
 - Ms. Chavez said that is the one program where we can learn from them.
- Mr. Pushard said he recommends we put out some ideas on the table and Ken can tell them about that on Thursday night and let them know they need to bring some ideas to the table as well.

Chair Romero-Wirth said back to the framework. It is a two hour meeting. She proposes a half hour, 15 minutes for the City and 15 minutes for the County, to talk about what we are doing with regard to conservation. An hours worth of small groups with four questions with 15 minute segments to help feed the 5 year Plan. Then the last half hour talking about topics we might be able to have joint working groups on to feed into future meetings.

Ms. Chavez said she doesn't think the process works with a time limit to talk about each issue.

Chair Romero-Wirth said then maybe we only do one thing or two.

- Ms. Chavez asked would it be possible to form a subcommittee of two from their committee and two from ours to talk about the framework.
 - Mr. Kirk said this was on the agenda at the last meeting, but it was the last item

and there was no time to talk about it. That will not happen again this Thursday.

Chair Romero-Wirth said we are being a bit more ambitious that we can be. We don't have any common level of understanding to discuss the 5 Year Plan.

Ms. Chavez said we could develop the mechanisms to work with them in the Plan.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked why can't we spend an hour on the small groups to feed the 5 Year Plan.

Ms. Chavez said we were looking at the full two hours.

Chair Romero-Wirth asked do we have to be so rigid with the process.

Ms. Chavez said it would be consistent with the ways we collect information.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she does not don't think conversations in working groups need to take that long. We heard four ideas here and no one is disputing them. That is the launching point to figure out their four ideas and which ones seem to be the top two or three most interesting and have urgency. We move forward on those.

Mr. Kirk said there are only six members of the County committee.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she thinks this can work.

Ms. Chavez asked could we work with a representative of the County committee and her to vet the agenda.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she is willing to cut down the presentation time to 15 minutes total for the County and City combined. Then we do an hour and a half for small groups then 15 minutes to discuss joint working groups to move forward.

Mr. Schmelling said there is nothing magical about four questions. Get three or two in. Cut back or have different groups do different questions to cover them all.

Mr. Pushard said Ken said something that triggered his memory. There are six of them and eleven of us. This is not a good meeting to do what you want to do. They will have one person and we will have two to three at a table so our view will be the predominate view. We need to rethink it and bring it down to two questions.

Mr. Kirk said thank you for making his point.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she is going to push hard against a meeting to look at the agenda. This is not that hard. We can figure this out. The general framework of

what she described will work. We do need to figure it out to make it so we are not dominating the conversation. We need to make them feel welcome and contributing and a part of this.

Mr. Kirk said the Chair has a good point Christine. He does not think this meeting will work in the format you are proposing.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she and Christine will work on this. If anyone has any thoughts email us.

<u>UPDATES FROM SUBCOMMITTEE GROUPS</u>

11. 5 YEAR WATER CONSERVATION PLAN

Ms. Chavez said all of the feedback from the public meeting is in your packet. We have three other meetings coming up. Two this week and on May 11th. Are any of you able to help her with moderators for those. She needs some for Saturday.

Chair Romero-Wirth and Mr. Coombe said they will be at all of the meetings. Mr. Bunton will be there on Thursday, Ms. Randall will be there on Thursday and May 11th, Mr. Kirk will be there on Saturday and May 11th.

Ms. Chavez asked that they be there a half hour early for some brief training.

12. BUILT ENVIRONMENT

Ms. Chavez reported that Land Use is participating on this one as well.

Chair Romero-Wirth said you have a to do list now.

13. ICI

Ms. Chavez said we will be meeting soon.

Chair Romero-Wirth reminded the committee that there cannot be a quorum of the membership at any of the subcommittee meetings.

14. MATTERS FROM THE PUBLIC

Mr. Otto invited everyone to a ribbon cutting on April 27th at 10:30 am for the rain gardens in Franklin Miles Park.

15. MATTERS FROM STAFF

Ms. Chavez said in your packets is the quarterly update of the score card. You will get that every quarter. If you have feedback or questions let us know.

Ms. Chavez said we have six people who have expressed interest in joining this committee.

Chair Romero-Wirth said she and Christine will talk about the process for that.

16. **MATTERS FROM THE COMMITTEE**

Mr. Carlson informed the committee that he has to resign. He is taking a position outside of the area. He has enjoyed participating with this incredible group. He is going to miss it.

Chair Romero-Wirth and Ms. Chavez thanked Mr. Carlson for his participation and service.

17. **NEXT MEETING** MAY 14, 2019

18. **ADJOURN**

There being no further business before the committee the meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Councilor Romero-Wirth by Lisa Randall Councilor Carol Romero-Wirth, Chair

Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer